
Town of Grafton 

Board of Selectmen 

Wednesday, July 18, 2023 

Members Present: Leif Hogue, Chair, Jennie Joyce, Sara Hogue (Recorder) 

Members Absent: Russell Poitras 

Others Present: Paul Vogt, Gary Whitney, Bonnie Haubrich, LeeWay Pasek, Jake Vogel 

The Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm 

Document Notarized 

Amended Credit/Debit Card Policy - signed and Notarized 

Acceptance of Minutes 

Jennie motioned to accept the July 5, 2023, public minutes. Leif seconded. Motion passed. 

Ex-Officio Reports 

The safety meeting on July 10th was canceled due to a lack of attendance. Sara will schedule 

next quarter's meeting. 

Other Business 

Recycle Fees - Rick would like to raise the price for disposing of tires because we are charging 

less than what it costs the town to get rid of them. Leif motioned to hold a public hearing at the 

next Selectboard meeting on August 1st, 2023 at 6:15 pm. Jennie seconded. Motion passed. 

Correspondence 

There were no letters for the mailbag. 

Leif reported that the Dam Bureau pulled the plug on the Kilton Pond dam because of flooding 

and will put it back in on Thursday. 

Public Comment 

Jake Vogel inquired if the Selectmen are repealing composting toilets. Leif responded not at this 

time. 

Gary Whitney commented that he knows at least one instance of a house on the market that has a 

compositing toilet. There has been uncertainty about purchasing the property because of 

Grafton's ordinance. 

Paul inquired about when and where the Safety meetings will be held and if it is open to the 

public. They will be at the Town Office and Sara will post on the webpage when it they are 

scheduled. 

Leif motioned to adjourn. Jennie seconded. The meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Sara Hogue, Administrative Assistant  


